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Lola: Hello, Tim Otto Roth! Many thanks
for taking the time for an interview
with our class. Your practice is unus
ual: one doesn’t often meet composers
combining art, music and science in a
project openly accessible to visitors.
What is the trajectory that led to
your current work?
TOR: I began by studying, entirely
conventionally, politics and philo
sophy in Tübingen. For a long time,
I wasn’t interested in art at all,
but very much so in music. I grew up
in the countryside, where I received
classical training on the clarinet and
played in a music club. In fact, when
I was still going to school I thought
it would be great to become a profes
sional musician. But then I heard a
magnificent clarinettist play live and
said to myself: “No way, you’ll never
get to that point.” And I left it at
that. That I could have gone into the
direction of composition or conducting
was something no one had told me.
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Lola: You then went into a completely
different direction.
TOR: Out of interest for the techno
logical medium of photography, I began
to study at the art college in Kassel.
Via the detour of the course in Visual
Communication I ended up in the vi
sual arts after all. Until 2007/2008
I carried out a number of visually
orientated projects. It was then, af
ter a long time, that sound re-emer
ged as a concern, in the context of a
conceptual reflection on how objects
in space could be made to communicate
with one another. What I had in mind
couldn’t be carried out with light.

onal sense, but something interesting
and stimulating, an interplay between
attraction and distance. Of course, I
also pointedly make use of silence.
There are always fifteen seconds of
silence, with nothing happening, in
between the pieces. One of the phy
sicists in our team anxiously raised
this with me: “Tim, there are 15 se
conds of silence! The audience will
become really nervous!” And I replied:
“Yes exactly, that’s great!”
Lola: It’s really a revolutionary idea
to relate sound and light in this man
ner. And the light and sound frequen
cies, of course, emerge from neutrino
data. Do you think the connection es
tablished between art and science al
lows audiences to find an easier way
in to the scientific aspect, that is,
does the audience reach a different
kind of insights into science?
MZ: I would definitely say so, for
with aiskju:b and other experiments,
we’re obliged to make accessible to
the public some of our data as we’re
part-sponsored by public funding. But
which person notS involved in science
looks at such data?
Lola: So you would say we’ve learnt
something about the physics and the
experiment without having looked at
the data?
MZ: Certainly. You
looks like, and you
inside in terms of
what feeds into our
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TOR: It is even more fundamental than
that: you’re left with the impression
of forming part of a nature conti
nuously present, but invisible. This
nature rushes through you without you
noticing at all. I’m convinced that
really it’s sufficient to take this
knowledge home with you. You don’t have
to know whether it was a neutrino, a
muon or another particle – even if
a physicist must hurt inside hearing
this…. For me as an artist, it is a
learning process in steps, with the
emotional experience coming first. But
we don’t need to rest there. If you’re
open to it, there is also the con
ceptual level. It is this additional
cognitive level that is really thril
ling. You don’t just leave the church
with an experience, rather if you want
to, as you leave you suddenly see the
world a little bit differently.

The idea I had, to be more precise, was
what it would be like if you placed
sinus generators and microphones into
a room. The microphones would be able
to register whether a generator had
played a tone specific to them. On the
basis of this feedback principle I was
able to construct an interactive net
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